Westphalia Township
Regular Meeting November 20, 2017
DRAFT MINUTES
13950 W. Pratt Road, Westphalia MI, 48894

Supervisor Trierweiler called the meeting to order with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag at 7:00 pm.  Board members present were Treasurer Smith, Trustee Pung, Trustee Fox, and Clerk Platte.  

Guests:  	Dave Pohl 
		Officer Barber
		Pete Preston

A motion was made by Fox supported by Pung to accept the minutes of the October 2017.  Motion carried.  

Treasurer Smith presented the invoices to the board and made a motion to approve the invoices for payment as were read, seconded by Fox.  Motion carried.

Dave Pohl discussed briefly Smith Hall and how it is looking and that they need to set money aside for fixing up in the future.  The also discussed about the Indigent Defense Fund.  This is for people needing and attorney and cannot afford it.  The state sets money aside as well and this is an annual commitment.  He also discussed the Regional Brownfield Baseline.  This is in Tri-County.   The County approved their recycling plan and also approved their spring/fall clean-up plan.  Charge for television and monitors will be $10.00.  They are discussing a tire fee.  The Equalization Director, Barb Moss, is retiring in May of 2018.  They have a person of interest already for this position.  The Department of Correction has a 50 bed contract for a year.  He also spoke on the election upgrade how they are working directly with Diane Zuker.  He informed us that they will be putting on the ballot in2018 for millage approval, county 5.8, township 1, and the intermediate school district is .2.

Officer Barber talked about new hires in the Sheriff Department.  They are looking to hire a new deputy as well.  Officer Barber herself is teaching at PW now, grade six and seven girls.  She spoke on the deer kill permit for road kill.  This can be obtained at the DNR online at Michigan.gov.  There is a 911 text to talk service.  This if for hearing impaired, speech delayed, and domestic violence victims.  She also talked about the Smart 911 and encouraged a profile set up for homes.  There is also a Smart 911 RAVE is for companies and businesses.  She informed us that there is a medication drop off at the Sheriff Department.  There is a Facebook page for the Sheriff Department as well as they can be followed on Twitter.  There is a Code Red app on your phones that gives information to you on Amber alerts and important information.  Nixle is another app that will give you weather information to your phone.  She also informed up on a website called do1thing.com.  It’s a website that gives you small steps in preparing for emergencies.   She also accredited Pewamo-Westphalia High School for doing an amazing job during their lock-down drills.  She has been involved in the high school at times with their lock-down drills and she is amazed at our staff and students.

Pete Preston discussed that the land division for Drew and April Thelen is all set.  Pete will be sending one more letter to Mr. Feldpausch and Mr. Wirth as there has been no action on their part to move forward on the land issue from months past.  He told us about the Marshall Swift program for assessing and how they provide construction data and how it will be becoming a bit more of a process to get 
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calculations in the future.  If upgrades are needed to the computer system that Pete has for his business he will make sure that that occurs from their business but anything else would be needed from the Township.  He has been working with Tina Ward from the County on addressing about delinquent tax problems.  Pete will complete this action with Tina.  He also informed us that Jeff Wick will be going around for new constructions and letters have been sent out.  AMAR (Audit of Minimum Assessing Requirements) will have an audit next year.  December 12, 2017 will be the next Board of Review meeting.  He also talked about residential/commercial ratios going in all sorts of directions and he will talk with Barb about this.  He will be bringing resolutions to the next meeting and will also email to Clerk Platte prior to.

Supervisor Trierweiler mentioned that we are in need of renewing our contract with DeWitt Township.  He will contact Kevin Wieber to see if all goes well with the fire department in providing mutual aid for this and get his input on whether or not we need to increase pricing or if the contract is good as is.  Frank brought up the township hall rental policy that Trustee Pung was working on.  Trustee Fox had some suggestions and corrections which Trustee Pung will make to the file and bring to the next meeting for more discussion and hopefully approval.  Sarah and Gary Thelen wanted to rent the hall December 23, 2017 and we are allowing them to do so.  Clerk Platte to call Mrs. Thelen in this regard.

A motion was made by Trustee Pung to not exceed $5000.00 for the purchase of tables and chairs for the township hall.  Supported by Fox.  Motion carried.  

There being no further business a motion to adjourn was made by Fox at 9:04 p.m., supported by Pung.  Motion carried.

Our next meeting will be held December 11 @ 6:00 p.m.  Please note the time change for this particular meeting.

Respectfully submitted



Heather Platte, Clerk					Francis Trierweiler, Supervisor
